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Key Largo Wastewater Treatment District 
103355 Overseas Highway, Key Largo, FL 33037 
Post Office Box 491, Key Largo, FL 33037 
Phone (305) 451-4019  www.klwtd.com

Memo 
To:  KLWTD Commissioners 

From:  Alexis Irizarry 

Date:  May 20, 2025 

Re:  –  

The owner (and tenant), of 552 Ocean Kay Dr, Douglas Rudd, has requested an abatement 
from KLWTD on the wastewater portion of the FKAA bill due to an underground leak for the 
month of May. Mr. Rudd has made the request for abatement through FKAA, but was denied 
because of a previously approved abatement for May 2024.  

FKAA abatement rules state that the customer is limited to one abatement in excess of 
$75.00 within a two-year period. Mr. Rudd understands the policies but explained that the 

unusually 
high readings, and the water did not return to the wastewater collection system.  

Currently, Mr. Rudd is being charged for 191,068 gallons, totaling $863.63 in wastewater 
volumetric charges for the consumed gallons. An 11-month consumption study determined 
that the average water usage for the property is 14,567 gallons. If calculated based on the 
average consumption, the wastewater volumetric charge would be $65.84. This indicates 

consider Mr. Rudd’s request for credit in the amount of $797.79. 
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Douglas Rudd FKAA wastewater billing 

Customer's recent leak in April 2025 was not abated by FKAA since less than 24 months since last abatement request.

2024
Dec-24 8,866
Nov-24 9,473
Oct-24 11,369
Sep-24 12,522
Aug-24 13,352
Jul-24 10,492
Jun-24 15,770
May-24 24,933
Mar-24 23,198
Feb-24 24,035
Jan-24 6,231

14,567 Average 11 months 

If the customer was billed the average of 14,567 during 
the month of the most recent leak in April 2025, the  
volumetric flow charge would be:  $65.84

Avg of 11 months billing (removed May 2024,  
the month of abatement leak)

Customer's volumetric flow wouid be reduced from 
$863.63 to $65.84; which is a reduction of $797.79
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